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August 9, 2019 
 

Lower Level Closure 

Beginning Saturday morning, the lower level hallway will be closed from the library to the 

pool.  The following areas will be affected: 

 

• Chapel 

• Community Nursing/Medical Office  

• Computer Center 

• Fitness Center 

• Pool 

Elevator #3 (Lake Hall skilled nursing) will still be operational to floors 1 and 2. 

 

During this time, we will remove existing carpet, baseboard and drywall that was affected by 

a recent sewer back up and replace certain areas with temporary carpet.  I have asked 

maintenance to use existing stock carpet squares that are new, but do not match any areas on 

the campus. We may see a unique color pattern! 

 

Certainly, this plan may change if workers determine additional remediation is needed in this 

area; but we anticipate providing access to Community Nursing/Medical office and 

Computer Center Monday morning. 

 

Community Nursing will be re-located to skilled nursing on Saturday and Sunday and can 

still be accessed by calling extension 8496.          

 

Fitness Center will close at 1 p.m. Friday.  Additional group fitness classes have been added 

for August 12-16th (schedule posted in mailroom) and two recumbent steppers will be 

relocated to Group Fitness Center which is located next to Cranberry Lake Grill.  

Additionally, you are welcome to visit the satellite fitness center at patio home 259. 

 

We await information from YMCA regarding pool passes. 

 

Thank you for your patience and we will continue to provide updates. 

 

 

  

 

 


